
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

The Meet the Teacher Cafés were well attended this week. If you were unable to attend, the presentations as well as the curriculum 

maps will be available on the year group pages on our website next week.  
 

Parent Forum Wednesday 20th September 

Have you got general questions about our school policies and procedures, ideas that may enhance learning opportunities or suggestions 

to improve how we as a school community can work together? Join members of SLT and Governors to discuss these at our next Parent 

Forum on Wednesday 20th September after drop off at 8:55am. Refreshments available.  
 

PoW strikes Gold again 

I am proud to announce that our school achieved the Enfield in Bloom gold award for the umpteenth year in succession. One criterion 

for gaining this are the opportunities our children have to plant, grow and harvest fruits and vegetables. They observed: Fully integrated 

into the curriculum, diverse (food, seed growing, ornamental, pond, logs, bats, birds), compost, water butts, dry garden, forest school 

potential, SUDS (sustainable drainage system), reflective garden. GOLD. 

Head Gardener Craig was supported by some Year 4 pupils in picking ripe courgettes, runner beans and tomatoes for Chef Len to add 

to this week’s lunches. See page 4. 
 

Happy New Year! 

Shana Tovah to al in our school community that celebrate Rosh Hashanah this evening and tomorrow.  
 

Is my child too ill for school?  
It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school, nursery or playgroup when they're unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries about managing specific infectious diseases at GOV.UK. These say when 
children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. 
If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school or nursery on the first day. Let them know that your child won't 
be in and give them the reason. 
If your child is well enough to go to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or head lice, let their 
teacher know. 
For other illnesses, see this webpage: Is my child too ill for school? - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 
 

Mr Jan M Bless 

Headteacher  
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Attendance for week beginning 11th September 2023 

Ash   97.86% 

Birch 96.46% 

Oak   86.55% 

 1B 91.79%           

 1G 97.31%            

 1S 89.43%           

 2A 95.56%           

 2C 96.21%           

 2F 87.86%          

 3F 96.43%              

 3G 88.93%              

 3H 89.66%             

 4A 97.33%             

 4L 90.74%             

 4T 89.23%            

 5G 93.57%             

 5H 90.36%   

 5W 91.61%             

 

 6C 99.17% 

 6D 94.00% 

 6F 98.70% 

 

Well done to Ash, Birch, 1G, 2A, 2C, 3F, 4A, 6C and 6F with attendance above 95%. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 90.46% 

 

 

https://www.myjewishlearning.com/article/rosh-hashanah-101/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Transport for London visit 

This week, year 6 welcomed William Wybrew from Transport for London. 

He talked to the children about saftey and citizenship when using public 

transport. 

 

Here are some of the key messages from his presentation: 

If you are waiting for a bus, stand back from the road so that you don’t get hurt. - Bianca 

If you see someone on a bus or train who needs to sit down, you should give up your seat. - Nora 

If you drop your phone onto the train tracks, go to the Help station and press information. Someone will come and help 

you. -  Cinar 

Do not walk through to another carriage if there is a danger/no entry sign. - Simon 

Always respect the bus driver and smile or say hello. - Zaynab 

Children between 11 and 15 have free travel on buses or trams with a Zip card.- David 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023 - 2024 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Wed 20th 

September 
all Parent Forum at 9am in the Community Room 

Wed 27th 

September 
1 and 2 Math Calculation Café KS1 am  

Wed 4th October EYFS and Y1 Phonics Café am 

Tue 10th and      

Thu 12th October 
all Parents Evening 3:30pm – 6pm 

Wed 18th October 3 to 6 KS2 Maths Café  

Thu 19th October 5 Trip to Transport Museum 

6th November all Photos for Individuals and Siblings  

25th March all Class Photos 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school value this month is:

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Bethany 1B, Riley 1G, Thomas 1S, Ashleigh 2A, Taylan 2C, Maryam 2F, Arda 3F, Ismail 3G, Annie-Lou 3H,    

Imran 4A, Dylan 4L, Jacob 4T, Salim 5G, Alessia 5H, Nisa 5W, Janel 6C, Ariah 6D, Yunus 6F 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THIS YEAR BY 

SWITCHING TO FREE 

MEALS!! 

file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/July%202023/ECC-Newsletter-Jul-Dec-2023.pdf%20(enfieldcarers.org)


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Use these QR codes to access our Twitter and Instagram communications. 

Thank you for joining us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Twitter @pow_primary                                                                          Instagram pow_primary  

                                                               

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/March%202023/Instagram%20pow_primary

